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Western Political Science Association

The Western Political Science Association at the
April 8, 1971 Annual Meeting at Albuquerque,
New Mexico adopted the report of a special
Committee on the Western Political Quarterly
chaired by Dean Mann, University of California,
Santa Barbara. The report recommended among
other proposals that the Western Political Science
Association adopt as its official publication the
Western Political Quarterly. At the Executive
Council meeting of the Western Political Science
Association on April 10, 1971, Donald Hanson,
University of Utah, was named Editor of the
Western Political Quarterly for a three year term,
succeeding Ellsworth Weaver, retiring long-time
editor, also of the University of Utah.

Subsequent to an Executive Council meeting of
the Western Political Science Association on
October 23, 1971 at Salt Lake City, President
Currin Shields appointed for a three year term as
Book Review Editor of the Western Political
Quarterly Ross Rice, Arizona State University,
succeeding Stanley Anderson, University of
California, Santa Barbara.

The regular membership dues of the Western
Political Science Association is now $9 a year and
includes a subscription to the Western Political
Quarterly.

New

Language Problems

Journal

A new interdisciplinary and multilingual journal of
language problems and language planning,
entitled La Monda Lingvo-Problemo, is being
published in The Hague by Mouton, in cooperation
with the Center for Research and Documentation
on the Language Problem. Subscriptions at $8.00
per year are being solicited by the publisher, and
manuscripts are being sought by the editor, Dr.
Victor Sadler, Nieuwe Binnenweg 176, Rotterdam-
3002, Netherlands.

The politics of official and working languages in
the United Nations; language disputes in Canada,
Belgium, Pakistan, and other plurilingual nations;
attitudes of bilingual Puerto Ricans in New York
City; tanguage problems in diplomacy; and the
influence of language on science are among the
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topics explored in the first few issues of the
journal, and suggest the range of subjects on
which manuscripts would be considered.

N S F Publications

The National Science Foundation has published a
Guide to Programs for fiscal year 1972 detailing
principal characteristics and basic purposes of
each activity, eligibility requirements, closing dates
(where applicable) and the address from which
more detailed information, brochures, or
application forms may be obtained. Copies may
be obtained from the Foundation, Washington,

D.C. 20550.

Hinckley Institute

Participation 72 ¢wgrem

The Hinckley Institute of Politics of the University
of Utah which was established in 1965 to interest
young Americans to participate actively in practical
politics has prepared a model program,
"Participation 72" to encourage the participation
of young people in politics this year. The new
program is based on the successful 'Participation
70" program where 80 per cent of the efigible
student voters at the University of Utah registered
to vote and some 90 per cent actually voted.

The "Participation 72" program is based upon the
idea of establishing districts and then
systematically developing participation of potential
young voters. Copies of a model guide for
developing a political involvement program are
available by writing to J. D. Williams, the Director
of the Hinckley Institute of Politics, University of
Utah, Salt Lake City, Utah 84101.

FO I'Eig n Student Education Catalogue

The National Association for Foreign Student
Affairs has published its annual catalogue,
INNOVATIONS AND NEW PROGRAMS OF
SPECIAL INTEREST IN FOREIGN STUDENT
EDUCATION. Over 125 new programs in twenty-
one separate categories have been added to the
1970 edition of the catalogue. Copies of the
document are available for $1.00 from the
Association, 1860 19th Street, N.W., Washington,
D.C. 20009.
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Scholar-Diplomat

Seminars

The State Department’s Scholar-Diplomat program
which was launched in 1969 to improve
understanding between the Department and young
faculty members is being continued and expanded
according to Robert Caldwell of the Bureau of
Public Affairs. The week-long programs are
arranged in cooperation with the Bureaus which are
the major organizational units of the Department
and allow participants an opportunity to visit with
department officers in their area of interests.

Educational and research institutions are invited
to nominate candidates for the program. No funds
are available to provide travel or subsistence. For
further information write to Dr. Robert Caldwell,
Office of Public Services, Room 5831, Department
of State, Washington, D.C. 20520.

Recent participants in the Scholar-Diplomat
program on International Organization Affairs
included Richard S. Beal, Brigham Young
University; William D. Coplin, Syracuse University;
Herbert Corkran, Jr., Southern Methodist Univer-
sity; Martin D. Dubin, Northern lllinois University;
David P. Forsythe, Georgia State University; Edward
T. Rowe, V.P.l. and State University; John A.
Sullivan, Jacksonville University; and Norman V.
Walbek, Union College.

J a pa n e S e Politics Newsletter

The Newsletter of Research on Japanese Politics
is now being published by the Asian Studies
Program at Brigham Young University for the
Political Science Sub-Committee of the Committee
of Japanese Studies. The three sections are:

(1) Recently Published Research (in any form);
(2) Research in Progress; and (3) Listing of
Specialists in Japanese Politics. Volumes -1l are
now available at $1.00 each (payable to “‘Japan
Research Newsletter'”). Orders may be placed and
information obtained by writing to: Lee W.
Farnsworth, editor, 270 MSRB, Brigham Young
University, Provo, Utah 84601.

rna Bibliographies

The Rand Corporation maintains over forty special
subject bibliographies containing abstracts of
Rand research publications in fields of wide

current interest. Two recent bibliographies made
available are on "‘Decisionmaking" and ‘‘Policy
Sciences.” Copies of these and other Rand
bibliographies are available without charge by
writing to the Communications Department, The
Rand Corporation, 1700 Main Street, Santa
Monica, California 90406.

Providence College

Pi Sigma Alpha Chapter

The Department of Political Science at Providence
College announces that it was accepted into
membership of Pi Sigma Alpha, National Honor
Society in Political Science.

The installation of the new chapter took place in
January 1972 and was presided over by Harold
D. Lasswell.

Social Science Quarterly

Mexican-American s

THE SOCIAL SCIENCE QUARTERLY is interested
in manuscripts dealing in any way with the topic
of Mexican-Americans, Preference is for articles
no longer than thirty typewritten pages including
footnotes and tables and research notes of ten
pages or less. Manuscripts should be sent by
August 1, 1972, to Charles M. Bonjean, Editor,
Social Science Quarterly, The University of Texas,
Austin, Texas 78712, The co-Editor of the issue on
Mexican-Americans is Rodolfo Alvarez.

International EXC h a n g e Directory

The Committee on International Exchange of
Persons has recently issued a Directory of Visiting
Lecturers and Research Scholars in the United
States who have been awarded grants under the
Fulbright-Hays Act for 1971-72. Many of these
scholars would be pleased to accept invitations to
give lectures or to participate in special
conferences sponsored by academic institutions
and educational organizations during their stay in
the United States.

Persons interested in receiving a copy of the
Directory for the academic year 1971-72 or
wishing general information regarding the
Fulbright-Hays exchange program for visiting
scholars from abroad are invited to write to the
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Committee on International Exchange of Persons,
2101 Constitution Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20418 (or telephone 202-961-1647).

Congressional R U I eS Publications

The New Joint Committee on Congressional
Operations has issued a publication, RULES
ADOPTED BY THE COMMITTEES OF CONGRESS,
containing for the first time in a single source, the
rules of procedure adopted by most Congressional
Committees. A limited supply of the document are
available without charge from the Association.

Asian Forum

Aslan Forum: A Quarterly Journal of Asian Aftairs,
now in its fourth year of publication, is published
by the Pan-Asia Foundation, Institute for Asian
Studies, and is dedicated to the cause of the
advancement of Asian studies. Since 1969 it has
published important articles dealing with
sociology, psychology, political science,
economics, and related disciplines. It is currently
subscribed to by scholars and universities in
twenty-three different nations around the world.

Professor Hong N. Kim, Department of Political
Science, West Virginia University, became the new
Managing Editor on January 1, 1972. Asian Forum
welcomes the submission of manuscripts dealing
with the problems of twentieth-century Asia.
Research notes and review articles are also
welcome. Asian Forum is indexed by the Public
Affairs Information Service.

Subscriptions (U.S. $6.00 for one year; $11.00 for
two years; $15.00 for three years) may be sent to
the Pan-Asia Foundation, Institute for Asian
Studies, 1225 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.,
Washington, D.C. 20036. Manuscripts shouid be
sent to Professor Hong N. Kim, Managing Editor,
Asian Forum, Political Science Department, West
Virginia University, Morgantown, West Virginia
26506.

UI‘ ban Research Inventory

The City of New York has announced the
publication of an Urban Research Inventory which
includes an ongoing compilation of over 2000
urban related research projects being conducted
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by city agencies and colleges and universities in
New York City. The Inventory is available in
comprehensive form or by subject volumes. The
cost for the complete edition is $30.00. Further
information and order forms may be secured by
writing to Urban Research Inventory, Office of the
Mayor, Office of Administration, 250 Broadway,
New York, New York 10007.

H ea I t h Publications

The Health Services and Mental Health
Administration of the Department of Health,
Welfare and Education has published a PROFILES
OF GRANT PROGRAMS describing various grant
programs administered by it. Single copies of the
booklet #1720-0033, are available without charge
from the Office of Grants Management, Health
Services and Mental Health Administration, 5600
Fishers Lane, Rockville, Maryland 20852, The
Administration has also published a report
prepared by Basil J. F. Mott, Harvard University,
on the 1969 symposium on Political Science and
Public Health. The report, POLITICAL SCIENCE
AND PUBLIC HEALTH, #HSM 71-6009, may be
secured by writing to the Health Services and
Mental Health Administration.

Ca pitOI Studies

Capitol Studies, a new interdisciplinary journal of
history, political science, art and architecture, will
be published twice yearly by the United States
Capitol Historical Society. Articles published in the
journal will be concerned with all aspects of the
Capitol building as well as the two houses of
Congress it serves.

Although primarily a scholarly journal, Capito!
Studies, will contain at least one non-academic
article in every issue. The first issue of Capito/
Studies will appear in the spring of 1972 and will
be available to society members at the cost of
three dollars for two issues. The non-member
price is four dollars, and the institutional price is
six dollars.

The editors are interested in receiving manuscripts
and offers for reviews. For subscriptions or
additional information write to: Capitol Studies,
United States Capitol Historical Society, 200
Maryland Avenue, N.E., Washington, D.C. 20002,
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Comparative
Urban Research soura

A new periodical, COMPARATIVE URBAN
RESEARCH, will soon begin publication. Its
purpose is to facilitate rapid communication
among scholars and others interested in the
comparative study of urban areas throughout the
world.

Sponsored by the CUNY Ph.D. program in Political
Science and the CUNY Office of Urban Policy and
Programs, it is the official newsletter of the
Comparative Urban Studies Committee of the
American Society for Public Administration's
Comparative Administration Group and the
Committee for Community Research of the
International Sociological Association.

Included will be bibliographic listings and brief
abstracts of selected books, chapters, articles, and
unpublished manuscripts (e.g., dissertations and
conference papers); notes on current research,
including progress reports and research inquiries;
descriptions of available data sets; news of urban
conferences and relevant panels at association
meetings; institutional developments at urban
centers and elsewhere; and special features such
as review essays and methodological
commentaries.

COMPARATIVE URBAN RESEARCH is edited by
William John Hanna of The City University of New
York. The Editorial Committee is composed of
Terry Clark for ISA, Benjamin Rivlin for CUNY, and
Francine Rabinovitz for CUSC. Members of the
Editorial Board include Michael Aiken (Socioiogy,
University of Wisconsin), Robert Alford (Sociology,
University of Wisconsin), Wayne Corneilus
(Political Science, Harvard University), Robert
Daland (Political Science, University of North
Carolina), Harm de Blij (Geography, University of
Miami), Mark Kesselman (Political Science,
Columbia University), John Wilson Lewis (Political
Science, Stanford University), Louis Masotti
(Political Science, Northwestern University),
Donald Rosenthal (Political Science, SUNY
Buffalo), and Henry Teune (Political Science,
University of Pennsylvania).

Scholars and others interested in the comparative
study of urban areas are invited to send
bibliographic items, abstracts, news and notes to
COMPARATIVE URBAN RESEARCH, The City
University of New York, 33 West 42nd Street,
New York, New York 10038. Subscription orders

are $2.00 for individuals and $5.00 for institutions,
and should be addressed to the Subscription
Department of COMPARATIVE URBAN RESEARCH.

The Helderberg Review

THE HELDERBERG REVIEW, a journal established
in 1970 for the purpose of exploring the problems
of political action, institutions, and inquiry — from
a viewpoint stressing man as a conscious, creative
political being — announces new orientations.
Departing from previous policy, the REVIEW
henceforth will publish predominantly graduate
student material, in the hope of partly satisfying
the acute national need for such a forum. The
editors invite submissions from all fields in the
forms of articles and essays, book and movie
reviews, poems, stories, and cartoons.

Submissions and subscription inquiries should be
forwarded to the editors, THE HELDERBERG
REVIEW, Graduate School of Public Affairs,
SUNYA, 135 Western Avenue, Albany, N.Y. 12203.
Subscriptions are $3.00 per volume; each volume
contains two issues, published in fall and spring.

L]
Public POIlcy Bibliography Series

Teachers, researchers and citizen study groups
interested in securing materials on emerging
public policy problems may find assistance in the
bibliographic service of the Institute of
Governmental Studies at the University of
California, Berkeley.

A Public Policy Bibliography series has been
initiated to augment and strengthen the Institute's
informational services. Prepared by Dorothy C.
Tompkins, these new bibliographies will deal with
selected current governmental problems. The first
one will be on “the prison and the prisoner.”

In recent years, the Institute has issued
bibliographies on Strikes, Poverty, and Changes
in Congress. In addition, there are bibliographies
to facilitate the study of crime as a policy matter:
Probation, Bail, White Collar Crime, The
Confession Issue, The Offender, and Sentencing
the Offender.

Further information concerning these publications
can be obtained from the Institute of Governmental
Studies, 109 Moses Hall, University of California,
Berkeley, 94720.
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Journa! of

Mexican-American

History

The Journal of Mexican-American History, a new
journal devoted to Mexican-American history, is
now published twice a year, in the spring and fall.
The publisher is Ruben Cortez; the Editor is
Joseph P. Navarro. Subscriptions are $8.64 per
year and should be mailed to the Journal of
Mexican-American History, Box 13861, Santa
Barbara, California 93107.

Caucus of

Foreign-Born

Political Scientists

The Caucus of Foreign-Born Political Scientists
elected a new Executive Committee at the 1971
APSA Convention in Chicago. The Caucus,
established in 1970, grew in response to an
awareness of the problems faced by foreign-born
political scientists, especially those from the Third
World. The objectives of the Caucus continue to
be: (a) to investigate and study the status of
foreign-born political scientists in North America,
and (b) to facilitate communications and exchange
of ideas among foreign-born political scientists.

The Caucus will meet at the 1972 APSA
Convention in Washington, D.C. New officers will
be elected at this meeting. The time and place of
the meeting will appear in the Convention Program.

Membership in the Caucus is open to all interested
political scientists. The membership fee is $1.00.
The Caucus is also interested in securing the
names and addresses of foreign-born political
scientists in the United States and Canada which
will be used to conduct a survey. Names should

be forwarded to Professor Goel, University of West
Florida, Pensacola, Florida 32504. Members of the
1971-72 Executive Committee for the Caucus for
Foreign Born Political Scientists are: M. Lal Goel,
University of West Florida, Chairman; Ralph C.
Chandler, University of West Florida, Secretary;
George Vernardakis, Middle Tennessee University;
Antonio E. Lapitan, University of Dayton;
Yasumasa Kuroda, University of Hawaii; Nack
Young An, Georgia State University; David W.
Chang, Wisconsin State University; Salo Engel,
University of Tennessee; Hwa Yol Jung, Moravian
College; Tong-Whan Park, Northwestern University;
Mario Perez-Reilly, Middle Tennessee State
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University; F. Q. Quo, University of Lethbridge;
Baljit, Singh, Michigan State University; and
Hannah Zawadzka, Johns Hopkins University.

Guide to Political Science
Research

The third edition of the University of Maryland
Guide to Political Science Research in the
Washington, D.C. Area has just been published by
the Graduate Student Association of the
Department of Government and Politics of the
University of Maryland. The Editor of the volume is
Ross E. Robson. In addition to describing
University facilities at the College Park Campus,
the Guide also details political science research
resources in the Washington, D.C., Annapolis and
Baltimore metropolitan areas. Copies of the Guide
are available for $1.00 from Student Supply Store,
University of Maryland, College Park, Maryland
20742,

Department of State

E LI I'O pea n Advisory Council

The Department of State’s European Advisory
Council, which advises the Department on a broad
range of foreign policy concerns met in
Washington January 20-21. The academic
members are Philip M. Burgess, Ohio State
University; Wilder W. Crane, Jr., University of
Wisconsin-Milwaukee; Leon Goure, University of
Miami; William E. Griffith, M.1.T.; Walter Darnell
Jacobs, University of Maryland; Sondra Z. Koff,
SUNY-Binghamton; Howard Penniman,
Georgetown University; Vladimir Petrov, George
Washington University; Robert Pfaltzgraff, Foreign
Policy Research Institute; John R. Saloma, M.1.T.;
Eric Stein, University of Michigan; Roger Swanson,
SAIS; and Darnell M, Whitt, SAIS. Coordinator for
the January sessions was Sven Groennings,
Director, Policy Planning Staff, Bureau of European
Affairs, Department of State.
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